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Re: FOI Request Acknowledgement [IE_FOI_049 internal review] 

 

 

Dear , 

 

I refer to your email dated 4th August 2016 which was received by this office on that date, in which you 
have made a request for an internal review of the response to IE_FOI_049 which you made under the 
Freedom of Information Act 2014 for records held by this FOI body. Your original request sought: 

 

Original Request –   
 
 

• any information, documentation & correspondence relating to the decision to install a mast at 
Drumcondra Station 

 
 
On appeal you wanted to ‘express you dissatisfaction’ at the response issued to date. 

 

I, Barry Kenny, am a more senior member of the staff of this body than the person making the first decision 
and I have decided on 30th August 2016 to release a redacted version of the document prepared for 
Iarnród Éireann in relation to your request.  This decision on review is an entirely new and separate 
decision on your request, and is explained as such below.   

 

Decision 

 

I reviewed the original correspondence, and enquired on the records sought, which primarily concern the 
basis for the decisions made by Iarnród Éireann personnel in this matter.  Having done this, I am satisfied 
that there was a document that should have been issued to you in the initial response. 

 

I enclose for your attention a schedule of these records, this schedule summaries to you my findings and 
reasons why certain items have been redacted under the FOI Act 2014. 



 

You may appeal this decision by writing to the Information Commissioner at 18 Lower Leeson Street, 
Dublin 2. There is a fee of €50 for such appeals, other than appeals against a decision to impose a fee. 
If you wish to appeal, you must usually do so not later than 6 months from the date of this notification.  
Should you write to the Information Commissioner making an appeal, please refer to this letter.  

 

If an appeal is made by you and accepted, the Information Commissioner will fully investigate and 
consider the matter and issue a fresh decision. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Barry Kenny, 

FOI Internal Reviewer, 

Corporate Communications Manager, Iarnród Éireann 

 

 




